About taking photos and videos

- Please refrain from taking flash photos or making unusual noises toward the animals,
which may cause stress to the animals.

- Please be considerate of other visitors when using tripods, etc. as they take up space.
Please refrain from using tripods or monopods to take pictures in the area where animals
are allowed to roam.

- Please use photography in the park only for your personal enjoyment.

- As a general rule, we ask that you refrain from taking photos or videos for commercial purposes,
profit-making purposes, or for exhibition at events (including monetized SNS posts).
(Such filming is allowed only after prior application and approval by the park.)

- Uploading images or videos that can identify individuals or their information on social
networking sites or the Internet without their permission may be considered a violation of
their portrait rights. For the same reason, we ask that you refrain from live streaming.

The park will not be held responsible for any problems that may arise.

- The staff may ask you to stop if it is judged to be a nuisance to other guests or stressful
to the animals.

We ask for your understanding and cooperation so that we can make the zoo a pleasant place for
all people and animals.



